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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Monday, February 5, 2008, for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, and members of the public.

Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. and Mrs. Starks opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the January 22, 2008 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mapping Update

Pinnacle Mapping is close to finishing their portion of the project. The Board of Assessors requested that Mr. Grant discuss any additional services being offered by Pinnacle Mapping with GMASS and ITOS. The new plotter has been received and is currently housed at the 911 center. ITOS has finished maps C38-C55C and GMASS is finishing up batch number three and will soon begin working on the City of Hartwell. Approximately 100 of the difficult deeds and plats remain to be worked for mapping. At this time ITOS has drawn a little over 1600 parcels. The Board of Commissioners approved the ITOS letter of agreement to continue working on the mapping project. The BOA submitted a letter to RDC requesting detailed information concerning the outstanding invoices.  
Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the GMASS invoice of $50,285. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
Revaluation Update

GMASS will be finished with map C37 this week and will begin working on the City of Hartwell’s residential properties. Mrs. Duncan reported that Mr. Ghorley of GMASS is pleased the office staff is ahead of GMASS
Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mrs. Duncan reported on the midyear budget cuts which included a 10% cut in the BOA part time/temporary budget, as well as a cease in the county’s contribution to retirement funds and the four remaining holidays of this fiscal year shall go unpaid. Mrs. Duncan informed the BOA of the arbitration policy in which the property owner has option of choosing to go before the Board of Equalization or arbitration then on to Superior Court if necessary.
The next scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be February 19th at 4:00 P.M.

There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Crump. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
